FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        DECEMBER, 2007, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 7

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Carlyle, Frankfort at West Frankfort, Hamilton County at McLeansboro, Norris City-Omaha-Enfield, O’Fallon, Thompsonville, and Southwestern Illinois College at Belleville
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – St. Clair
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1
    PARTICIPANTS – 20
SAEs, Record Keeping, and Proficiency Award Evaluation Forms, WIU 500 Course(Inexperienced 

  Agriculture Teachers) Participants, Springfield - 20
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 4
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield

Meeting on AITC Efforts with Julie Maschhoff, Maschhoff Farms, Carlyle

FCAE Staff Meeting, Decatur

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 1331          
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 11
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests

Wrote/Sent Follow-up Letter to Belleville School Board President from the School Board Convention
Wrote and Sent Thank You Notes to Teachers Attending ISBE Budget Hearing 

Prepared for SAE and Record Keeping Presentation

Prepared for Section Winter Agriculture Teacher Professional Development

Contacted Tour Sites for MFE Professional Development

Sent Holiday Greetings to Stakeholders in Agricultural Education

Made Recommendations for Ag Teacher and IACCAI Databases

Judged AgriScience Fair, Thompsonville

VI.  COMMENTARY

Had the opportunity to work with CR Sloan and his students with CSAT at the Hamilton County High School.  Glad to see teachers trying to include this teaching tool to their programs.  Concerned though as to the usable data that will come from CSAT; my recommendation is that each district work with a school in determining their assessment format, number of assessments, ect. so that we can get some usable data in a usable format to showcase to other teachers and schools.  It is very haphazard at the moment.  Concerned about the “teaching of SAE and record keeping” of our first year teachers.  More needs to be done to assist these teachers so that they “get it”.  Frustrating that no replacement has been made for Ron Reische at ISBE.  Several individuals have inquired as to the status of a new agricultural education consultant.
